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From: Lizabeth Hale
To: Lucas Cameron-Vaughn
Subject: RE: gender change question
Date: Monday, April 15, 2024 3:48:05 PM
Attachments: image002.png
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Good afternoon Mr. Cameron-Vaughn,

Tennessee Code Ann. §1-3-105(c) provides as follows:  “(c) As used in this code, unless the
context otherwise requires, “sex” means a person's immutable biological sex as determined by
anatomy and genetics existing at the time of birth and evidence of a person's biological sex. As
used in this subsection (c), “evidence of a person's biological sex” includes, but is not limited
to, a government-issued identification document that accurately reflects a person's sex listed
on the person's original birth certificate.”  Based upon information contained on the
individual’s government issued birth certificate the change was denied.

There is no administrative appeal of the Department’s determination.

Sincerely,

Lizabeth Hale | Deputy General Counsel & Director of Legal Services
Legal Division
Tennessee Tower, 25th Floor
Nashville, TN 37243
p. 615-251-5349
Lizabeth.Hale@tn.gov
tn.gov/safety

This e-mail message and any attachment contain information that may be legally privileged and
confidential from the Legal Office of the Department  of Safety. If you are not the intended recipient, you
must not review, transmit,convert to hard copy, use or disseminate this e-mail or any attachments to it. If
you have received this email in error, please immediately notify us by return e-mail or by telephone at
615-251-5296 and delete this message. Receipt by anyone other than the intended recipient is not a
waiver  of the  attorney- client or work product privilege.

From: Lucas Cameron-Vaughn <Lucas@aclu-tn.org> 
Sent: Thursday, April 11, 2024 2:32 PM
To: Lizabeth Hale <Lizabeth.Hale@tn.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] gender change question

*** This is an EXTERNAL email. Please exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links
from unknown senders or unexpected email - STS-Security. ***

Good afternoon, Ms. Hale:

We have another client who was denied a change on her driver license. Her original birth certificate
lists her sex as “male” but she would like it to be updated to “female.” She has a letter from her



doctor and a U.S. passport that correctly lists her sex as “female.”

Can you confirm that she will not be able to change her sex designator to female and that there is no
appeals process? 

Thanks,

Lucas

Lucas Cameron-Vaughn (he/him)
Staff Attorney
American Civil Liberties Union Foundation of Tennessee
P.O. Box 120160
Nashville, Tennessee 37212
615-320-7142
615-645-5067 (Direct line)
www.aclu-tn.org

This email was sent by an attorney, is intended only for the addressee's use, and may contain confidential and privileged
information. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any retention, dissemination, reproduction or
use of the information contained in this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please delete it
and immediately notify the sender by reply email. Nothing in this email should be construed as a commitment by the sender
or ACLU-TN to represent the addressee in any matter. Thank you for your cooperation.














